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HB 1478 - Testimony in Support 
 
 

Chairman Ruby and members of the Committee,  
 
My name is Shannon Krueger and I am writing in support of HB 1478.  
 
I am a lifelong resident of North Dakota. I’ve raised two beautiful children here. But 
having children came with complications. Each delivery resulted in a c-section, an 
extended hospital stay, and/or time in the ICU. I came close to not surviving the birth of 
my second child. My doctor at the time encouraged me to continue the prescribed birth 
control pills to avoid another potentially dangerous delivery.  
 
Prior to having children, I was prescribed birth control pills to help control heavy and 
painful menstruation (see attached letter). The severe cramps and the heavy flow were 
excruciating. Without the medication, my periods were unbearable.  
 
Oral contraceptive pills have played a valuable role in my life–and my children’s. I do 
not know if I could have survived a third pregnancy. Everyone should have the freedom 
to make these life-changing medical decisions with their healthcare providers–and 
without unnecessary government overreach. Protecting our rights and reproductive 
freedom benefits everyone. I urge you to support HB 1478. 
 
Thank you. 

 



 


